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Southern Water Services Ltd


25 December 2013
Yeoman Rd  Worthing BN13 3NX

Sewage Breakout, Borough Green, Kent : Maidstone Rd, Hillview Close, Sevenoaks Rd.

Dear Mr Wright,,

On Christmas Eve, several houses in Maidstone Rd, Hillview Close, and Sevenoaks Rd saw flooding again by raw sewage, either into the houses themselves, or the gardens. Whilst the problem was triggered in this instance by power failure, aggravated by the failure of your back-up generator, this is just the latest failure of your systems here, going back many years, resulting in regular flooding by sewage, often contaminating the local Bourne River which is part of our natural drainage, and feeds into the Medway.
Borough Green and its neighbouring Parish Councils believe the inadequacy of the system is unacceptable, and must be addressed with haste. We understand that sewage disposal is a commercial matter between yourselves and developers, and cannot be controlled by planning condition, but it is clear that the system cannot cope with the existing sewage, never mind the increase resulting from the Government and Borough Council’s desire for unlimited housing

It has been a matter of concern for many years  that the sewage disposal system through Ightham, Platt and Borough Green has been inadequate, indeed your own submission to the Tonbridge & Malling LDF proposal for 200 houses at Isles Quarry stated that there was insufficient capacity in 2005  , and we have seen major house-building in all the contributing villages since then, and many properties expanded with extensions.

It is not acceptable to just clean up and compensate victims, this should not happen at all: people’s lives are ruined by these events, and this time their Christmases destroyed. We would like to know what your plans are to address this. 

Yours Sincerely

Mike Taylor

Chairman, Borough Green Parish Council

cc: Residents, T&MBC, Environment Agency, PCs
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Kent Highways


25 December 2013
Tonbridge & Malling Borough Council,

Robert Body Landfill.

Wrotham Rd Residents
Dear All,

The heavy rain overnight on Christmas Eve triggered the usual flooding outside the houses on Wrotham Rd on the bend approaching the landfill entrance. This always floods the gardens of the last few houses, and whilst there was no major damage this time, the clock is ticking. This standing water also creates a serious hazard in freezing weather.

The problem seems to be caused by an excess of water flowing down the hill from Borough Green meeting the field runoff, and overwhelming the gullies on the corner, and this has happened for many years to my knowledge.

I know that resources are scarce, but the Parish Council would like to arrange a meeting in the New Year to see if we can work together to find an acceptable long term solution.

The solution might lie in taking advantage of the naturally lower ground levels on the other side of the road, or perhaps some sort of surge tank on the open land in front of the landfill site.

I look forward to your responses in due course.
Yours Sincerely

Mike Taylor

Chairman, Borough Green Parish Council
